Published on NCpedia (https://www.ncpedia.org)

Home > John Mertz and Mariah Elizabeth Nail Mertz: Circus Performers

John Mertz and Mariah Elizabeth Nail Mertz: Circus Performers m



Photograph of John and Mariah Nail Mertz, circa 1883, from the Davie County Public Library, Digital Davie. Image used by permission. [2]

John "Major" Mertz and Mariah Elizabeth Nail Mertz: Circus Performers

by Kelly Agan, NC Government & Heritage Library, 2014

1850s-1938

On August 16, 1883 circus performers John Mertz and Mariah Elizabeth Nail were married on the stage of the Buckingham Theater in Louisville, Kentucky. According to one story, the justice of the peace asked if they were old enough to wed because they were so small, with Mariah standing at 36 inches and John approximately 10 inches taller. At the time they married, they were both around 30 years old.



Photograph of John Mertz, circa 1920s, from the Davie County Public Library, Digital Davie. Image used by permission.

្រាMariah Nail was born on May 8, 1852 in Mocksville, in<u>Davie</u>

<u>County</u> [4], North Carolina. Her father was Alex Neil, and her obituary indicated that she was one of a large family. John Mertz, also known as "Major," was reportedly Croatian, born in Austria or Hungary near Odenburg on January 15, 1853, according to his death certificate. He reportedly joined the circus at age 21, where he met Mariah Nail.

Known to have toured with the illustrious acts of the<u>Barnum Circus</u> [5], the <u>Adam Forepaugh</u> [6] Circus, and John Robinson's Famous Show, they married and then retired from circus life sometime around 1911, making their home in Salisbury, in <u>Rowan County</u> [7]. John Mertz worked in Salisbury as a store clerk at the T. F. Kluttz & Co., for a John Young, and possibly at one point as a laborer, according to census records.

According to anecdotal accounts, the couple occupied a special place in Salisbury and have continued to live on in the community's memory. Mariah passed away on March 7, 1922 at age 69. John Mertz was a member of the Knights of Pythias and claimed, according to Mariah's obituary, to be the smallest in the order. He died on February 4, 1938 at the age of 85 from complications from inluenza. They were both buried in Chestnut Hill Cemetery in Salisbury.

References:

"John and Mariah Nail Mertz." Photograph. ca. 1883. Digital Davie, Davie County Public Library. <u>https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/383</u> [2] (accessed July 10, 2014).

"John Mertz." Photograph. 1920s. Digital Davie, Davie County Public Library. <u>https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/406</u> [3] (accessed July 10, 2014).

"Famous Woman Midget Dies At Salisbury." The Davie Record (Mocksville, NC), March 15, 1922.

U.S. Department of Commerce, Bureau of the Census. "Fifteenth Census of the United States: 1930 Population Schedule." <u>https://archive.org/details/15thcensus1718unit</u> [8] (accessed July 10, 2014).

U.S. Department of Commerce, Bureau of the Census. "Thirteenth Census of the United States: 1910 Population." <u>https://archive.org/details/13thcensus1910po1131unit/page/n3/mode/2up?view=theater</u> [9] (accessed July 10, 2014).

Piedmont Directory Company. Salisbury-Spencer North Carolina City Directory, 1913-1914. Asheville, N.C.: Hackney & Moale Company. 170. <u>https://archive.org/details/salisburyspencer03pied/page/170/mode/2up?view=theater [10]</u> (accessed July 10, 2014).

Piedmont Directory Company. *Salisbury-Spencer North Carolina City Directory*, *1907-1908*. Asheville, N.C.: Hackney & Moale Company. 127. <u>https://archive.org/details/salisburyspencer00pied/page/126/mode/2up?view=theater [11]</u> (accessed July 10, 2014).

North Carolina State Board of Health, Bureau of Vital Statistics. Standard Certificate of Death [for John Mertz].

Post, Rose. "Memories of the diminutive Mertzes revived." Salisbury Post. April 12, 2007.

Image Credits:

"John Mertz." Photograph. 1920s. Digital Davie, Davie County Public Library. <u>https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/406</u> [3] (accessed July 10, 2014). Used by permission from the Davie County Public Library.

"John and Mariah Nail Mertz." Photograph. ca. 1883. Digital Davie, Davie County Public Library. <u>https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/383</u> [2] (accessed July 10, 2014). Used by permission from the Davie County Public Library.

Subjects: Biographies [12] Performing arts [13] Women [14] Authors: Agan, Kelly [15] Origin - location: Davie County [16] Mocksville [17] Rowan County [18] Salisbury [19] From: Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina.[20]

10 July 2014 | Agan, Kelly

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/john-mertz-and-mariah-elizabeth

Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/john-mertz-and-mariah-elizabeth [2] https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/383 [3] https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/406 [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/davie [5] https://archive.org/details/lifeofptbarnum00barn [6] http://www.loc.gov/pictures/related/? fi=subject&q=Adam%20Forepaugh%20%26%20Sells%20Bros.%20Circus--People--1890-1900. [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/rowan [8] https://archive.org/details/15thcensus1718unit [9] https://archive.org/details/13thcensus1910po1131unit/page/n3/mode/2up?view=theater [10] https://archive.org/details/salisburyspencer03pied/page/170/mode/2up?view=theater [11] https://archive.org/details/salisburyspencer00pied/page/126/mode/2up?view=theater [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [13] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/performing-arts [14] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/women [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/agan-kelly [16] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-12 [17]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/mocksville [18] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-13 [19] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-19 [20] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/government